1318 Woodstock Ave.

Ames, IA 50014

April 26, 2002

Charles Kostelnick, Chair

Department of English

Iowa State University

Ames, IA 50011

Subject:  English Department Lecturer Position

Dear Charlie:

I am applying for the one-year Lecturer position offered by the English Department that is posted on the Iowa State University Employment Opportunities Website <http://www.iastate.edu/~hrs_info/jobs/4academic.htm#023171>.  Though I would enjoy teaching any courses the department has to offer, I am specifically interested in helping to develop a First-Year Composition link to, and working with, the Design Exchange Program, the learning community for design students.

About a month ago, Elizabeth Wardle, Associate Coordinator of English Learning Communities, approached me about the learning community link between First-Year Composition and the Design Exchange Program.  Wanting to know more about this link, I contacted the coordinator of the Design Exchange Program, Frank Bell.  Frank and I have discussed different activities we think would augment a link between First-Year Composition and introductory design courses.  We are both extremely excited to develop writing and design assignments that would compliment each other, allowing students to apply the knowledge they gain from composition and design courses to projects in all of their classes.

I began my graduate degree due to an interest in visual design and rhetoric, and once offered a teaching assistantship, focused my coursework and thesis on composition theory.  Therefore, my teaching experience, enhanced by my background in visual rhetoric, would provide me with the design skills that could sculpt a First-Year Composition course that would develop these design students’ writing utilizing their talents and interests in visual design.

Website development skills would also compliment the goals of the Design Exchange Program, as designing for the web requires specific knowledge of the rhetorical situation of Internet writing and designing.  My work redesigning the English Department website, conducting HTML workshops for the Society for Technical Communication, and teaching English 313: Writing for the World Wide Web in the summer of 2001 provide me with the knowledge of web design and the experience teaching these skills to a variety of different audiences.  Not only would my web design skills allow me to diversify and enhance the types of writing taught in the Design Exchange sections of First-Year Composition, but with the growing interest in web design and the development of the Technical Communication major, the English Department could offer more sections of English 313 in response to the demand for the course, and I could teach sections of this as well as composition and business communication courses.

My web design skills, visual rhetoric background, and composition teaching experiences would satisfy many of the English Department’s resource needs and would broaden the possible skills the Design Exchange Program has to offer.  Thank you for your consideration of my application.  I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Greg Klotz

enc.

